CHARLOTTE HIGH SCHOOL SAC MEETING – SEPTEMBER 10, 2012

Agenda

In attendance: Richard Shafer, DeeLynn Bennett, Jack Ham, Dave Masony, Jeff Mael, Chris Parent, Alan Skavronek, Cathy Kelly, Craig Smith, Shelly Cope, Robin Jenkins, Amy Moenning, Angie Newbold, Jon Jensen, John Giamanco, Brynleigh Benak, Jami Thompson, Tom Massolio, Lynne Horton, Jeanen Kukik, Holly Guvenli, Teresa Palmer

Meeting time: 6:03

Welcome & Introductions – Richard Shafer

- Mr. Shafer addressed the Freshman parents regarding his expectations for their students. He stated he has high expectations and students will be held accountable.
- <u>Introduced: Mrs. DeeLynn Bennett-AP for curriculum, Mr.Jack Ham-AP for security and dean's office, Mr. Dave Masony- AP for attendance issues, seniors at-risk.</u>

Approval of April Minutes and Message from SAC Chair – Jeff Mael

- Mr. Mael introduced himself-new SAC chair, Mr. Chris Parent- SAC co-chair, and Mrs. Pat Burke-SAC secretary.
- Minutes were approved by Alan Skavronek, seconded by Craig Smith
- Jeff discussed parents getting involved on a high school level and its importance. Parents can volunteer to be on committees, such as Teacher Appreciation, assist with our Read to Lead program or other mentoring programs

AICE - Dave Masony

- Mr. Masony introduced this new program at CHS. It is an international diploma program and does not take the place of any other program at CHS.It is in addition to those programs offered and may plug some gaps for students.
- It can be applied toward Bright Futures. This program can be viewed on the CHS website under academics.

SIP/SACS Accreditation – Deelynn Bennett

- CHS will again have informational meetings for Parents. First one will be on Wed. September 12 from 6:00-7:30 for parents of students grades 11-12. It is to help parents plan for their students exit from Charlotte. There will be other informational meetings planned for 9-10 grade parents as well. Parents should check school website for these. They will be highlighted in grey.
- Parents can check school calendar for upcoming testing schedule. It will be highlighted in red.
- SAC is accredited through the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools. It is evaluated every 5 years and we are up for accreditation this year.
- Only 59 parents have filled out the parent survey. We need between 50-70% to move forward with the action plan. Survey has now been added to Focus as well as the school website.
- Pat B. suggested slips to be handed out at this weeks upcoming event to get parents aware and hopefully will assist in helping reach CHS goal.

Positive Behavior Support – Jack Ham

- <u>People that assist Mr. Ham in supporting positive behavior: Mr. Tom</u>
 Mut, Mr. Dale Russell, Officer Shrader
- Jack stated that behavior affects academic success. If students are every called down to the office for behavior, their transcript is pulled up and discussed with student
- There are several programs in place for rewarding positive behavior:

Renaissance Program, Fish Tale Award, tarpon treats on Friday, movie night, posters throughout the building, and tarpon tickets for free game, food item at concession, etc.

- <u>Tarpon fundamentals- Do What's Right, Do What's Best, and Treat</u> Others the Way You Want to be treated
- <u>Tarpon Ticket Game Show (Pick and Win)- students get picked for this and can win prizes. It is shown on TNN.</u>

For the Good of the Order

- Project Graduation-Tuesday night. All 11th and 12th grade parents are welcome to come and assist as this is a very important part of what CHS does to keep your student safe after graduation.
- Pat Burke asked for volunteers for Homecoming. Parents are needed to work in the concession area serving drinks from 8:00-12:00 on October 6. If interested, call her at 941-380-1247 or email her at pat burke@ccps.k12.fl.us

Meeting Adjourned at 7:20

Motion: Cathy Kelly

Second: Alan Skavroneck